
First United Methodist Church of  Vandalia: 
Planting and nurturing seeds of  faith, cultivating devoted 
disciples of  Christ, and feeding souls for the glory of  God. 

Pastor: Terry Westerfield: tlwpastor@outlook.com 
Administrative Assistant: Casey Kistler: vandaliafumc@outlook.com 
Secretary: Linda Dugan (Tues. & Fri.) 
Director of Music: Melody Freeman 
Accompanist: Blanche Dugan 
Childcare Provider: Jordyn Rademacher 
Custodian: Cindy Koonce 
Assistant Custodian: Andy Sidwell 
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M-W-TR: 8:00að4:00p 

T-F:    8:00a-12:00p 

Phone: 618-283-3684 

Email:  
vandaliafumc@outlook.com 

Website: 

www.vandaliafirstumc.org 

Church Staff  

May dates to remember: 

May 1 U.M.M. monthly meetingð6:00p in  
  Wesley Hall 

May 2 Nurture Committee meetingð7:00p in  
  the Library 

May 14 Worship with Holy Communion 

May 18 Preschool Graduationð6:00p in  
  the sanctuary 

May 19 Last day of Preschool 

May 21 Worship with Blue Grass Sunday 

  Graduate Recognition Receptionð10:40a 
  in Wesley Hall 

May 29 Memorial DayðChurch Office is closed 



Nursing Home Residents: 

Brookstone (1607 W. Fillmore) 
Carlos Biellier (Apt. 2) 
Margaret Carroll (Apt. 10) 
Iris Rademacher (Apt. 36) 
 
FCH/Long Term Care (650 West Taylor) 
Bob Clark 
Eva Durbin 
Brad Elmore 
Marian Miller 
Ruth Reeter 
Priscilla Roeder 
 

Shut-Ins: 

Camilla Diveley 
1204 W. Tower St., Vandalia 

Mike Beckett 
2625 W. Jefferson St., Vandalia 

Sharon Lee 
709 W. Fletcher, Apt. 1A,  
Vandalia 

Susan Baker (Mike & Pam Bakerôs sister-in-law; 
 recuperating from multiple surgeries) 
Steve Bohner (Fayette County Hospital) 
Margaret Carroll (vision improving following a 
 surgical procedure for her eye)  
Confirmation Class 2017: Youth & (Sponsors) 
 Olivia Dunn (Dennette Guyer), Matthew Hagy 
 (Patrick Myers), Kelly Hayes (Sherry  
 Schneider), Kieara Hayes (Sharon Mueller), 
 Kiralyn Hayes (Barb McCart), Lauren Kaiser 
 (Ann Schwarm), Ryan Kaiser (Bryce Kistler), 
 Chase McNary (Jim Staff), Aiden Politte (Gene 
 Schwarm), Reid Well (Bill LaDage) 
Betty Cothern (Robin Kistlerôs mother; infection in 
 the bone) 
Rick Cox (middle stages of Alzheimerôs Disease) 
Lauren Cullen (Robert Garrisonôs niece; health 
 concerns) 
Gary Doolen (colon cancer has spread to lungs; 
 chemotherapy) 
Janet Eckhardt-Cox (Tonyôs mother; cancer) 
Sandy Hamby (Bill Warnerôs niece; breast cancer) 
Saundra Helm Family 
Mary Horsthemke Family 

Wayne Kirby (Kara Duganôs uncle; inoperable 
 lung cancer) 
Carson LaDage (showing improvement in  
 treatment for stem tumor and cysts) 
Arlene LeFevre (Larryôs mother; hospice care) 
Jessica Marrs (Rick & Calista Eymanôs daughter; 
 Addisonôs Disease; benign tumor on brain) 
Eric Miller (Shoulder surgery scheduled for May 9 
 at FCH) 
Roy Nichels (Dannie Donaldsonôs friend; cancer) 
Rita Owen (Sharon Hagyôs sister; completed  
 radiation treatments for cancer in throat lymph 
 nodes; waiting for tests) 
Marianne Page (friend of Becky Bost;  
 chemotherapy for stage 3 ovarian cancer) 
Norman Rhoades (Kathryn Taylorôs father;  
 Alzheimerôs Disease) 
Elaine Riley Family (Kristin Stombaughôs  
 grandmother) 
Jaime Warren (chemotherapy for breast cancer) 
Susan Whitehead (Rick Stanberyôs sister; lung 
 cancer) 
Randy Wolf (friend of Gene & Ann Schwarm; stage 
 3 lymphoma) 

Thank you for all your prayers for Molly, our granddaughter. 

Her tests have turned around and now show good results. 

—Pete & Retha Burnam 

 

This yearôs mission trip to Henderson  
Settlement is July 30—August 5. To date we have  
seventeen registered to go. Housing has been select-
ed, but you are still welcome to sign up and attend! We 

will leave after morning worship on July 30. 

 

Church Camp Update 
Weôve had 15 young people sign up for Church Camp this year! $3,817.00 
is the total amount that has been paid by the church. If you would like to 
sponsor a child, you may make your check payable to FUMC and include 
ñcampò in the memo line. The average cost per child is $250.00. To date we 
have received $193.00. last year we put together a church cookbook, ñIs 
Your Plate Fullò, to help with scholarships. There are many cookbooks left! 
The cost per cookbook is $15.00 and the amount is applied to scholarships. 
Contact the church office if youôd like to purchase a cookbook and/or make 
a donation towards the scholarships. 

 

 

Our Caring Continues 
As Iôve stated many times before, Operation Christmas Child exists because of the many people 
who are dedicated to spreading His word to the children around the world. Our church is blessed 
to have people who help the OCC committee year round. 

Some of the prayer shawl members continue to work diligently throughout the year to provide 
items for the ñextra shoeboxes packed.ò 

A special thank you this month to the following people: 
Peg Clark: Peg made 29 sock monkeys to fill 2-4 year old boxes, as well as many purses and 
pencil cases for the older girls (10-14). 
Dennette Guyer: Dennette made purses and pencil cases. The girls will be excited to receive her 
ñglitter yarnò creations. 
Phyllis Thoman: Phyllis has joined those making items for the shoeboxes and has made some 
scarves and a pencil pouch. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Church office 
will be closed 
Monday, May 29. 



 

We celebrate with Todd & Shelley Metzger who had their 
son, Will, baptized on Sunday, April 9. 

 

 

 

On Sunday, May 21, we will recognize eighth grade, high school, 
and college graduates. There will be a reception held in Wesley 
Hall after morning worship. If you know of someone to be  
recognized, please contact the Church office by Sunday, May 14 

 

OCC Boxes in Memory or in Honor of Someone 
 

Several people have asked if there will be a special Fatherôs Day offering for Toolkits this year.  
We will not be taking a special offering like we did last year; however if anyone wishes to donate 
a box the OCC committee would be glad to fill a box or boxes in memory or in honor of  
someone. You may choose from one of the following boxes ($20.00 each) 
 
 Toolkit boxes includes: Toolkits, tape measure, nails and screws, hygiene  
 items, school supplies, a t-shirt, and shipping. 
 
 Sports Boxes includes: Soccer balls (deflated) with pumps and needles,  
 t-shirt, slinky, hygiene items, school items, and shipping. 
 
 Cooking Themed Boxes for Older Girls: Cooking Utensils, measuring cups and spoons, 
 hot pads, kitchen towel, shirt, hygiene items, school supplies, and shipping. 
 
If you choose to donate a box, we can include a special card inside the box if you so desire.  
Please fill out the back page of the bulletin insert (in May) with the box/boxes that you choose.  
Place the form and the $ in an envelope and put in the offering plate or give to Deb Durbin, 
Sherry Schneider, or Jill Zimmer. 

Motherôs Day is Sunday, May 14. Two young ladies will be  
performing a special Motherôs Day song on this day during  
worship. During their performance, we would like to have pictures 
of mothers on the slideshow. Please submit a photo of your mother 
(or you with your mother) by Sunday, May 7.  
You may submit your photo by, email the church office:  
vandaliafumc@outlook.com, or Tina Kaiser: kaiser5@ymail.com, 
or you may text your photo to Tina at 808-754-9674. 

T.H.U.G. News 
WOW! Where has the time gone? Itôs hard to believe that the school year is over and youth meet-
ings have come to an end! We have thoroughly enjoyed the kids and the time that we have got to 
spend with them. Our prayer is that each and everyone of these teens will continue to pursue a 
relationship with Christ! We will be losing several of them, as they will be graduating. Please keep 
the following in your prayers as they start on this new journey in life. . . Richie Well, Alec 
Schroeder, Preston Ruckman, Kelly Jones, Molly Kern, Anna Miller, Madeline Klanke, Lindsey 
Dagen, and Madeline Cade. We, also, want to encourage you to continue to support and  
encourage those that will be in the HS youth again next Fall and the incoming Freshman. We 
pray that you all have a great Summer! 

Home activities:       Songs to look up on YouTube: 

5/1 - Softball vs Greenville @ 430    Live Like Youôre Loved—Hawk Nelson 

5/2 - Baseball/Softball vs Pana @ 430   When Iôm With You—Citizen Way 

5/4 - Baseball/Softball vs Roxana @ 430   Who I Am—Blanca 

5/5 - Baseball/Softball vs Litchfield @ 430  O Come to the Altar—Elevation Worship 

 
5/17 - Baccalaureate @ 7pm, 5/20 - VCHS Graduation @ 7pm 

 
May God richly bless each one of you! 
Darin and Kara 

Preschool News 
May is here and we are about to finish up our school year! 
It has went by quickly and we have had a great year! On 
May 4, we will be hosting our Moms on a Momôs Day  
Garden party. We have some special crafts, cards and 
songs to share with our special mommas:) On May 18, we 
will hold our Preschool Graduation in the church sanctuary 
at 6:00p. We are saying goodbye to 18 very special 
friends and we wish them the very best in Kindergarten 
next year! 
 
Itôs not too late to register for Preschool for next year! If you still need a spot, please contact us as 
soon as you can. We also are proud of our Before School and After School programs in which 
school age kids can catch the bus here and also be brought back to the church after school. Our 
hours are 7:15-5:00, so we keep plenty busy until kids are picked up! We have a good time with 
our school aged kids! 
 
Thanks to our church family for supporting us again this year, it means the world to us and we 
wish all of our preschool families a safe and healthy summer! 
 
Love, 
Miss Cindy, Miss Abby, and Miss Kinzie 



From the Pastorôs Study: Slipping into Chaos 
 
I had not been to the farm in a couple months when I drove up there the Tuesday after Easter. I 
braced myself as I drove down the gravel lane; since I have not had the chance to be attentive to 
the yard and house, I knew that it had slipped into chaos. Sure enough, I was greeted by a yard 
filled with tree branches from a couple wind storms over the winter and early spring. The pile of 
dead branches grew a couple feet in height with each section of the yard being cleared. The 
moles had not relocated over the winter despite my best efforts. Traps, poison, and granulated 
grub killer have all proven ineffective. The yard looks like an exploded mine field even before be-
ing mowed. The neighbor began spraying his field with herbicide as I began clearing the back 
yard of branches. Tugging on six inch twigs sticking up from the tall grass typically revealed six 
foot branches. It didnôt take long to fill the lawn cart several times over. My neighbor finished 
spraying eighty acres before I got the backyard cleared and mowed. 
 
The vermin had continued to take up residence. The spiders get bigger and darker each year. If I 
lassoed one and butchered it, everyone would get a leg to eat and be full. Now that the racoons 
can no longer get into the machine shed which was repaired last year, their new favorite place to 
hang out is the garage that is slated to be demolished next year. Racoons are notoriously mis-
chievous and take great pleasure in knocking bottles of oil off of the shelves. They have an amaz-
ing technique which leaves their calling cards in the most interesting places, making me wonder 
how they must contort their bodies to do their business. Note to self: move all shelf items to the 
shed this spring. When I went to get something out of the car after dark, I heard a racoon 
scamper up a tree. I could see his silhouette as he peeked around the trunk about eight feet 
above the  ground. ñIf I only had a gun,ò I thought, remembering that the only thing I have ever 
shot was the radiator on dadôs Allis Chalmers tractor (and I wasnôt even aiming at it). 
 
A trip to the basement of the house revealed good news and bad news. The bad news was that 
the leak from the water heater had advanced from a drip to a trickle. Note to self: put that on the 
spring vacation to-do list. The good news is that there is no sign of Myrtle, the three foot snake 
that visits my basement. She disclosed her residency last summer when she left behind a suit of 
skin as she apparently slithered (snakes slither) across the sill of the house above the new electri-
cal panel I have been installing. The other good news (maybe) is that there is an obvious lack of 
mice from the house: no calling cards, no poison eaten, no carcasses laying about. Thatôs further 
evidence that Myrtle has not left (bad news). I no longer move about the house at night without 
the lights on. 
 
Keeping the farm in good shape takes lots of work. Slack off and the place quickly slips into cha-
os. The same thing goes for my spiritual life. If I fall away from my regular habits of reading my 
Bible, spending time in prayer, having meaningful worship, gathering with Christian friends, my life 
quickly slips into chaos. The devil knows this and he will do whatever he can to distract me from 
my spiritual disciplines. There is nothing the devil loves more than chaos. 
 
The same thing is true of the church. We need to devote ourselves to regular spiritual disciplines 
to keep our church from falling into chaos. The devil loves a church that is in chaos; it keeps us 
from doing the will and work of God. Now that the season of Lent is over, when we focus on the 
disciplines of our faith, let us not fall away from those habits. A churched immersed in good spir-
itual habits, is a church that stand strong against the devils attempts to stop it. 
 
In Christôs amazing love, 
Terry 

E.P.I.C. News 
Have you ever seen a live magic show? Or known someone that has a talent and used it for 85 
years? If not, then you need to take time out and meet Wayne Hale. He is such an inspiration to 
all who know him. EPIC and Trailblazers were blessed to have him join our group on April 12 and 
perform a magic show. We are so thankful for him taking time out to share his talent with us. Fun 
was had by all! 
 
April showers, bring May flowers and EPIC's last few weeks together this school year. Our last 
meeting will be on May 17. We have truly enjoyed working with our 7th and 8th grade group this 
year. They have been a very energetic and talkative group and I hope they have enjoyed our time 
together as much as we have. We wish the very best to our 8th graders as they move on to High 
School. May they always have Christ in their heart and know we are always here for them. Thank 
you to the congregation for supporting us this year and we look forward to what next year has in 
store. 
 
Blessings, 
John and Tina Kaiser 
Patrick and Katie Myers 

Henderson Settlement Mission Trip 
Seventeen persons, youth and adults, have committed to spend July 30-August 5 helping make 
life a little better for the less fortunate in the Appalachian area of Kentucky. Our church will be 
providing $4,950.00 in building materials to put siding on a house and build a storage building. 
Not all participants will be able to pay the cost of room and board which is $325 per person. Total 
cost of this yearôs mission trip is $10,475.00. Those not able to go on the trip may support it with 
their gifts and prayers, both are very much appreciated. 
 

2017 Vacation Bible School 
Alexa Campbell and Amanda Milam have stepped up to be co-directors for this yearôs VBS! Keep 
an eye on the weekly announcements, as well as your email, for more details! Dates have not yet 
been selected. Thank you Alexa and Amanda for volunteering your time for this great ministry of 
our church! 


